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Testimony of the Honorable Frank J. Mrvan 

U.S. Representative, IN-01 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing and Urban Development, and Related Agencies 

 

May 13, 2021 – 1:00 PM 

Member Day Hearing 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I would like to thank Chairman Price, Ranking Member Diaz-Balart, and all of the 

Members of the House Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing and Urban 

Development, and Related Agencies for holding today’s hearing.  

 

My primary purpose for testifying today is to discuss the importance of the Capital 

Investment Grant program.  As you are well aware, my predecessor for the First Congressional 

District of Indiana, Chairman Pete Visclosky, was instrumental in supporting the Capital 

Investment Grant program and its transformational projects in Northwest Indiana.   

 

Specifically, Capital Investment Grant program funding has allowed Indiana’s First 

Congressional District to successfully secure two Full Funding Grant Agreements in this  

account for the South Shore Rail Line West Lake Corridor project and the Double Track project.  

My district is adjacent to the commercial capital of the Midwest, the great city of Chicago, and 

these projects seek to benefit residents and businesses by reducing travel times and increasing  

the frequency of commuter transit in my district.  The successful implementation of these 

investments will incentivize new development and workforce housing, and ultimately provide 

our current and next generations with new and exciting opportunities to live, develop a career, 

and raise a family in Northwest Indiana.   
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I wholeheartedly believe that the Capital Investment Grant program is a staple for 

communities across our nation, and each year, this program continues to demonstrate the  

positive impact it has on the lives and livelihoods of everyday Americans.   

 

I appreciate the robust allocations directed to the Capital Investment Grant program  

in prior years, as you have demonstrated this Subcommittee’s commitment to investing in  

and advancing our nation’s infrastructure.  As you work to draft your bill for Fiscal Year 2022,  

I would encourage the continued steadfast support for this program. 

 

Thank you again to Chairman Price, Ranking Member Diaz-Balart, all Members of the 

Subcommittee, and the Subcommittee staff for your dedicated work and for holding this hearing.   


